Edward Teller P. O. Box 808, L-0 Livermore, CA 94551

Telephone: 925/422-4171 Fax: 925/422-2932

October 27, 1999

The Honorable Bill Richardson Secretary of Energy U. S. Department of Energy Forrestal Building 1000 Independence Avenue, S. W. Washington, D. C. 20585

Dear Secretary Richardson:

This letter is to tell you that I am glad to hear that polygraph testing may be taken less seriously in the future. From what little I know about the subject, I am convinced that the testing is a clumsy and imperfect tool to obtain better information. Together with many others, I believe that its negative effects of the feelings in the Laboratory are justified and by far outweigh the conceivable advantages that may result in the rather dubious evidence that the tests may give concerning the veracity of any statements.

Sincerely,

Edward Teller Director Emeritus